



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2020 - 2021 Bulletin 4: Week Beginning Monday 14 September

New Government Rules

The Thai government has introduced a requirement that students maintain a record in school of where they go each evening after school and at the weekends as part of the measures to monitor and help address any Covid-19 transmission in schools. Students in Year 3 and above will do this during registration every morning as part of their daily activities. We ask that parents in Year 2 and below do this on behalf of their children and keep the record at home. If the government requires us to have this information for our youngest students, we will then request it from you directly.

Wai Kru

We will be celebrating Wai Kru in school on Thursday 17 September. In recent years parents have been invited to this event but we do not yet have permission to do this from the government. We hope that next year we will be able to welcome you to our Wai Kru ceremony as usual. We will be holding the ceremony in the main gym rather than the Study Hall as the larger space enables social distancing more easily.

Illness

We are currently following strict guidelines from the Thai government. Any students with any respiratory symptoms such as a cough, sneezing or runny nose, or a fever, should not come into school. We are under strict instructions that any students with such symptoms may not come into school and will need to be picked up by a parent or guardian. We apologise for any inconvenience caused but have to follow the rules from the Thai government.

Car Passes

For security and safeguarding reasons, cars coming onto the school site will soon require a car pass sticker, which will need to be displayed in the front and rear windows. Could all parents and guardians who drive onto the school site please collect car stickers for their vehicle(s) from Reception at their earliest convenience—thank you. Could I also take this opportunity to remind parents that they should be wearing their lanyards and parent id cards when they come to school to pick up their child(ren), even when not coming into the school building.



Monday 14th -- Saturday 19th September

Monday 14th September

Tuesday 15th September

Wednesday 16th September

After school activities

Thursday 17th September

After school activities

Friday 18th September

Saturday 19th September

Primary







This week in phonics KG1 have been exploring environmental sounds whilst KG2 have started with initial sounds, matching the written letter to the spoken sound. KG1 have been on a listening walk and KG2 have made phonics toast! This week in English Year 1 and Year 2 have been completing their work on Tiddler. The children have

produced some wonderful story maps and have performed their story to various people in the In IPC students have looked at photographs of themselves as babies, and discussed the changes we can see. It has been lovely to share memories. In IPC, Year 3 students have started their new topic 'Land, Sea and Sky'. They visited the local woodland habitat to investigate the animals and plants that live there and discuss the relationships between them. They have also investigated other types of habitat found in Thailand and around the world, and considered the types of animals suited to live in those environments. Year 4 has focused on setting targets for the next steps in the students learning. This has already started to have an impact with improvements visible in the students, writing, reading and maths progress! Keep up the good work, Year 4! The Year 5 and 6 classes combined for the Entry Point of the new IPC unit: Making New Materials. They investigated some interestingly shaped ice and experimented to see whether salt would have any effect on the ice. In mathematics we are now working on multiplication and using mental strategies to complete the 9 times tables. Outside the Year 5 classroom, the English display board is now complete with a lovely collage of 'Krindlekrax' thanks to the wonderful creative collaboration of all Year 5 students. Year 6 are enjoying reading the novel 'The Savage' by David Almond. This week, they focused on how the author developed



- Please stick as closely as possible to the stipulated drop off and pick up times.
- Students must be well when they come into school. Anyone with symptoms of illness such as a temperature, cough, runny nose or lack of taste must stay at home.
- Make sure that you have your face mask and wear it at all times in school (apart from when you eat and drink)
- 4. Remember to wash hands regularly using either soap and water or hand gel.
- 5. Maintain a distance from others of at least one metre at all times.

the setting by drawing a map of all the places in the town in the story. Students also analysed the character of Blue

Baker by contrasting how Blue feels on the outside to his feelings on the inside. We also had our first unit test in mathematics about shape, number sense, mental addition and subtraction.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2020-2021 รายงานข่าวอบับที่ 4: วันจันทร์ที่ 14 กันยายน 2563



ระเบียบปภิบัติใหม่

รัฐบาลไทยประกาศให้นักเรียนบันทึกตารางกิจวัตรหลังเลิกเรียนและกิจกรรมตลอดช่วงสุดสัปดาห์ ทั้งนี้ เพื่อส่งเสริมมาตรการป้องกันการแพร่ ระบาคของโรคติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา 2019 (Covid-19) ในโรงเรียน ดังนั้น นักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 3 ขึ้นไป จะต้องจดบันทึกข้อมูลลงในสมุดบันทึกที่ โรงเรียนทุกเข้าเป็นกิจวัตร สำหรับนักเรียนระดับชั้น Nursery - Year 2 ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองบันทึกข้อมูลไว้ที่บ้าน หากรัฐบาลขอความ ร่วมมือในการแสดงบันทึกตารางกิจวัตรของนักเรียนชั้นเด็กเล็ก โรงเรียนฯ จะขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองในการให้ข้อมูลที่ถูกต้องและเป็นจริง

งานไหว้ครู

โรงเรียนฯ จะจัดงานไหว้ครู ในวันพฤหัสบดีที่ 17 กันยายน 2563 ขอเรียนขออภัยที่มิอาจเรียนเชิญท่านผู้ปกครองเข้าร่วมกิจกรรมในวันดังกล่าว ได้ อันเนื่องมาจากมาตรการของภาครัฐ โรงเรียนฯ หวังเป็นอย่างยิ่งว่าจะสามารถเรียนเชิญทุกท่านเข้าร่วมกิจกรรมในปีการศึกษาหน้า ดังเช่นที่ เคยปฏิบัติมา อย่างไรก็ตาม ในปีการศึกษานี้ โรงเรียนฯ เลือกใช้โรงพลศึกษาแทนห้องเรียนรวม หรือ Study Hall เป็นสถานที่จัดงาน เพื่อส่งเสริม มาตรการการเว้นระยะห่างทางสังคม

อาการป่วย

โรงเรียนฯ จำเป็นต้องปฏิบัติตามระเบียบและแนวปฏิบัติซึ่งกำหนดขึ้นโดยหน่วยงานภาครัฐ ดังนั้น หากนักเรียนมีอาการอย่างหนึ่งอย่างใด ได้แก่ ไอ จาม มีน้ำมูก หรือมีใช้ จะต้องพักรักษาตัวที่บ้าน และไม่ได้รับอนุญาตให้เข้าเรียนตามปกติ หากพบนักเรียนมีอาการป่วยระหว่างเวลาทำการ โรงเรียนฯ จำเป็นต้องติดต่อให้ท่านผู้ปกครองรับบุตรหลานกลับบ้านเพื่อพบแพทย์ต่อไป และขออภัยในความไม่สะดวกประการใดที่อาจจะเกิด ขึ้นมา ณ ที่นี้

บัตรผ่านประตูโรงเรียนฯ

เพื่อความปลอดภัยของทุกคนในโรงเรียนฯ เจ้าหน้าที่รักษาความปลอดภัยจะอนุญาตให้พาหนะที่ติดสติกเกอร์ของโรงเรียนฯ บนกระจกหน้าเท่านั้นที่จะ สามารถเข้ามาในบริเวณโรงเรียนฯ ได้ ดังนั้น ขอความกรุณาท่านผู้ปกครองติดต่อรับสติกเกอร์ผ่านประตูที่ฝ่ายประชาสัมพันธ์โดยเร็วที่สุด - ขอขอบคุณมา ณ ที่นี้ นอกจากนี้แล้ว ขอเน้นย้ำนโยบายการติดบัตรประจำตัวผู้มีสิทธิ์รับ-ส่งนักเรียนทุกครั้งที่ท่านเข้ามาภายในโรงเรียนฯ แม้ว่าท่านจะไม่เข้ามาติดต่อ กิจธุระภายในอาคารเรียนก็ตาม



วันจันทร์ที่ 14 - วันเสาร์ที่ 19 กันยายน 2563

วันจันทร์ที่ 14 กันยายน 2563

มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันอังคารที่ 15 กันยายน 2563

มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันพูธที่ 16 กันยายน 2563

มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันพถหัสบดีที่ 17 กันยายน 2563

งานไหว้ครู

มีกิจกรรมหลังเลิกเรียน

วันศุกร์ที่ 18 กันยายน 2563 วันเสาร์ที่ 19 กันยายน 2563

กิจกรรมวันหยุดสำหรับนักเรียนประจำ: ลานลีลาร์คาเฟ







ระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในตลอดสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน KG1 เรียนรู้เรื่องเสียงต่างๆที่พบได้ในสิ่งแวดล้อม นักเรียน KG2 เริ่มเรียนเรื่องเสียงและตัวอักษร นักเรียน KG1 เดินสำรวจเสียง ส่วนนักเรียน KG2 ออกเสียงโฟนิกส์

นักเรียน Year 1 –2 ทำงานเกี่ยวกับหนังสือเรื่อง Tiddler นักเรียน สร้างโครงเรื่องและแสดงบทบาทสมมติให้แก่เพื่อนๆ และพี่ๆ นักเรียนได้ชมด้วย ในวิชา IPC นักเรียนดูรูปในวัยเตาะแตะของ ตนเอง และแลกเปลี่ยนความคิดเห็นซึ่งกันและกัน นักเรียน Year 3 เริ่มบทเรียนเรื่อง 'Land, Sea and Sky' และ

สำรวจความสัมพันธ์ของสัตว์และพืช นักเรียนค้นคว้าข้อมูลเกี่ยวกับ สายพันธุ์ของพืชและสัตว์ในแหล่งอื่นๆ ทั้งในประเทศไทย และพื้นที่ อื่นๆ ทั่วโลก

นักเรียน Year 4 ตั้งเป้าหมายการเรียนร้ในขั้นต่อไปของตนเอง ซึ่ง มีผลต่อพัฒนาการด้านการเขียน การอ่าน และทักษะคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียน Year 5 และ 6 รวมกลุ่มกันศึกษาบทเรียนใหม่ Entry Point เรื่อง Making New Materials นักเรียนสำรวจเรื่องรูปทรง ของน้ำแข็ง และทำการทดลองกับเกลือ ว่ามีผลอย่างไรต่อเกลือบ้าง ในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียนศึกษาเรื่องการคูณ นอกจากนี้ นักเรียน Year 5 ยังตกแต่งบอร์ดประชาสัมพันธ์หน้าห้องเรียนตามธีม Krindlekrax' ด้วย

นักเรียน Year 6 สนุกกับการอ่านนิยายเรื่อง 'The Savage' โดย David Almond และทดลองวาดแผนที่ตามเส้นทางไปยังสถานที่ ต่างๆที่ถกบรรยายไว้ในเรื่อง นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนยังวิเคราะห์ ความคิดของตัวละคร Blue Baker ด้วย ส่วนในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียนศึกษาเรื่องรูปทรง จำนวนนับ การบวกและการลบในใจ



- 1. รับ-ส่งนักเรียนตรงตามเวลาที่กำหนด
- 2. นักเรียนมีสุขภาพดีและมีความพร้อมสำหรับการมาโรงเรียน นักเรียนที่มีอาการใช้ ไอ จาม และไม่รับรู้กลิ่นและรสอาหาร ไม่ได้รับอนุญาตให้มาโรงเรียน
- 3. ทุกคนสวมหน้ากากอนามัยตลอดเวลาที่อยู่ในโรงเรียนฯ (ยกเว้นขณะรับประทานอาหารและเครื่องดื่ม)
- 4. ล้างมือบ่อยๆ ด้วยสบู่หรือเจลแอลกอฮอล์
- 5. เว้นระยะห่างจากผู้อื่นอย่างน้อย 1 เมตร ตลอดเวลา

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่